
Dear friends and partners in Christ! 
Thank you for being the part of our life and ministry. This semester was both 
challenging and blessed. It was financially difficult spring which helped us to be 
creative and teachable. A new big project “European School of Leadership and 
business” (ESLB) was started and the feedback from parents and kids 9is very positive. 
The 11-17 year old kids got intensive trainings on 8 important skills: goal-setting, EQ, 
conflict management, public speaking, time management, financial literacy, 
creativity and teamwork. It’s been a very active and busy June for us. And we hope to 
have more intensive courses in August to have more kids signed up for the year 
program. 

   

    
With the support of CEP we were able to buy 6 laptops. They will help us in ESLB’s 
year program that starts in September. We hope to have a great impact on students 
signed up for this program as the topics are very important and broad enough for us to 
be able to share God’s principles and Biblical worldview. 

  

This summer we’ll have 2 camps: kid’s camp July 13-20, teens camp July 20-27. They 
are full. We have a great team from different churches, enough English native 



speakers and about 70 kids in each. In the kids camp we’ll talk about emotions in the 
light of the Bible. Julia Kay together with Anya Slyva have developed a camp program 
based on “Inside out” cartoon. In the teens camp we’ll talk about leadership and 
Jesus being the best example of team builder, motivator, facilitator, visionary, servant 
leader and sacrificial love based on the ideas of “Lead like Jesus” book. 
We are also thankful to CEP for the opportunity to go to Bratislava, Slovakia and get 
training in Agathe Training Center. It has helped us to set new goals, work on our 
budget, visit Narnia and C.S. Lewis school for inspiration, to rest and meet a 
professional staff of Agathe Training Center. 

  

We ask you to pray for: 
camps: safety, spiritual transformation of campers, unity of the team 
wisdom, professionalism and love running ESLB courses: they open new opportunities 
to serve so many kids and parents. 
We’re looking for sponsors to cover the costs of 4 kids in the camps, a nanny for 
Masha’s daughter in the camp while Masha and her husband are the leaders of the 
groups and Denys, one of the campers from the previous years to be our helper. 

   

Have a blessed summer! 
With Love, 



Territory2.2 NGO team.


